Incident report - NGO staff/Civic Educator for Parliamentary election project killed -- Uruzgan province, Tirin Kot district, Shah Zafer village - S030605-086
ncident report:   ANSO S030605-086
 
Location: Southern region, Uruzgan province, Tirin Kot district, Shah Zafer village.
 
Incident type:     NGO staff killed.
 
Date/Time:        3rd June – evening time
 
Report Status:   Confirmed.
 
Information: Information stated that approximately 11 unknown assailants, believed to be Taliban, opened fire at a NGO staff member and he was killed. The initial report indicates that the attack occurred after the victim and his father were leaving the village mosque. The staff member’s father was wounded and another family member was also shot. 
It is understood that some warning was given a few days earlier, local elders had advised that women working in civic education would not be safe. It is confirmed that the staff member was working as a civic educator for the Parliamentary Election.  
 
Casualties: One 19 year old national NGO staff member killed

                 Father wounded.

                 Cousin believed killed or very seriously wounded.

 
Arrest: Nil. 
 
Assessment: This strongly appears to have been an ambush targeted at the victim, the motive is suspected as due to his employment. He was an NGO worker conducting civic education for the Parliamentary Election. The fact that this occurred after his work time is not assessed, at this early stage, as relevant to the motive. While NGO are valid targets in certain cases, involvement in the Parliamentary Elections must be considered as a dangerous enhancement of the target profile of NGO staff. 

During the 2004, the year of Presidential Elections, 24 Aid Workers were murdered. A further 13 Elections workers were killed. Not all of those murders were conducted by insurgent forces. This province has already been appraised as high risk area for NGO community for insurgent activity alone; it is known that there has been continuous insurgent activity over the past 3 years in this area. We have reports of fighting between insurgent and government forces in recent days.
 
Advisory: ANSO strongly advises NGOs not to work in areas where war fighting is on-going or where security forces are unable to prevent the infiltration or emergence of Insurgent Forces whose operations are aimed to prevent reconstruction. The election process is a major part of reconstruction, and those involved will be targeted as they were during the Presidential Election process. NGOs are also advised to make their staff members extra cautious to avoid exposing their personal and professional activities. In circumstances that it is deemed unsafe for other reconstruction agencies to operate it can also be deemed as unsafe for national staff even if they are from those very villages in which they wish to implement projects. NGOs are also advised that the selection of the most appropriate staff to conduct work within communities is essential. The election security process has not increased its activity in concert with Coalition and National forces to engage the threat posed to the election programme. We must anticipate more attacks. The NGO community will not be able to assess where the secure areas will be especially in the South, South East and Eastern areas of consistent insurgent operations that are proven as particularly effective and mobilized towards both soft and hard targets.
 
